

Dr. Howard Hepburn Superintendent of Schools Broward County Public Schools

600 Southeast Third Avenue Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301

phone: 754-321-2600 • fax: 754-321-2701 superintendent@browardschools.com

www.browardschools.com

The School Board of Broward County, Florida

Debra Hixon, Chair Sarah Leonardi, Vice Chair

Lori Alhadeff Maura McCarthy Bulman Brenda Fam, Esq. Dr. Jeff Holness Nora Rupert Rebecca Thompson Dr. Allen Zeman

Dr. Howard Hepburn Superintendent of Schools

April 1, 2025

Dear Graduating Senior and Parent/Guardian:

Graduation from high school is an important event in the lives of students, parents, and families. It is an opportunity to celebrate the educational accomplishments of students. The graduation ceremony is designed to provide memories and impressions that will last a lifetime. We need your assistance to ensure that your student's graduation ceremony is conducted in a dignified manner.

Your school's principal and staff have spent significant time planning and organizing the graduation ceremony. It is very important that all graduation participants and attendees conduct themselves in a polite and courteous fashion. The graduation ceremony is a grand event and requires all attendees to be on their best behavior. To ensure that your school's graduation is conducted in a distinguished fashion, we expect students and parents to adhere to the following principles of decorum and etiquette:

Parents and Guests

- Appropriate dress is recommended (e.g. business attire for the men, semi-formal for the ladies).
- Personal use of cameras without flash and hand-held video cameras are permitted as long as one
 remains in their seat and respects the viewing rights of attendees. Flash photography and standup
 videotaping are not permitted during the graduation ceremony. Your school may hire a professional
 photographer and video specialist for the ceremony. Contact the principal's office for information on
 the purchase of graduation pictures or graduation video.
- Follow the school principal's instructions for applause and recognition during the ceremony.
- Noisemakers, including air horns or whistles, are not permitted in the graduation venue and their use
 is strictly prohibited.
- The throwing of beach balls, balloons, or other related items are strictly prohibited during the graduation ceremony.
- The throwing of confetti is not permitted during the graduation ceremony.
- The graduation program will designate those individuals who are authorized to address the audience and graduates. No individual may speak to the audience without the specific permission and authorization of the school principal.

Graduation ceremonies will begin on time; therefore, all parents and guests should arrive at the
graduation venue prior to the start of the graduation ceremony. Late arrivals shall not be seated until
the conclusion of the presentation of colors and the singing of the national anthem. Please recognize
there are hundreds of guests attending graduation ceremonies, so make every effort to arrive early.

Student Graduates

- Students are reminded that their conduct and responsibility at graduation ceremonies and rehearsals shall follow the rules set forth in the Secondary Code of Student Conduct.
- Students shall follow the protocol procedures and schedule of events as established and reviewed in the graduation rehearsal.
- Graduation caps shall be worn at all times.
- Students should recognize the importance of the graduation ceremony and dress appropriately.
- The graduation program will designate those students who are authorized to address the graduates and class. No student may speak to the audience without the specific permission and authorization of the school principal.
- Noisemakers, including air horns or whistles, are not permitted in the graduation venue and their use
 is strictly prohibited.
- The throwing of beach balls, balloons, or other related items at the graduation ceremony are strictly prohibited.
- Throwing of confetti is not permitted during the graduation ceremony.

We request that all students, parents, and guests conduct themselves in a respectful manner. Students and attendees may be removed from the graduation ceremony if their behavior or conduct is inappropriate and disruptive. To acknowledge the importance of proper decorum and etiquette at the graduation ceremony, please sign and return this letter to the principal of your student's school.

Name of Student	I acknowledge receipt of this lette Parent or Legal Guardian
Name of School	

Sincerely,

Dr. Howard Hepburn Superintendent of Schools

HH/ARF/VSW/PB:db